Minutes of SSCC Faculty Senate

January 8, 2009
Draft

Members Present: Mike Hickey (Senate Co-President), Joe Garcia (Senate Co-President), 
Van Bobbitt (Horticulture), Jeanne Horan (Part-time Rep), Don Howard (Counseling), Suzanne Quillian (Academic Programs), Sandy Newman (Basic & Transitional Studies), Jane Harness (Basic & Transitional Studies)  Jennifer Evans (Tech ED/Business), Randy Nelson (FACTC), Christopher Harris (Culinary Arts), Ed Stegall (Air Transportation),
Guests:  none
Members Absent: Heidi Lyman (Senate Secretary) ,Tom Mayburry (BAS Hospitality Management), 
Gila Burton-Curl (work Force), Esther Sunde (Library), Doug Clapper (Ground Transportation),  Jason Cromwell (Duwamish Apprenticeship Programs), Ryan Dorman(Academic Programs), Asha Esterberg-Tran (Academic Programs),  Martin Sauer (Academic Programs), Sindy Jo (Nursing), Jian Zou (Grievance Chair), Rick Downs (Academic Programs), Patience Browne (Academic Programs), Eric Gimnes (Basic & Transitional Studies)
Meeting convened at 2:00 pm, chaired by Mike Hickey

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

January minutes were discussed, edited, and approved with edits.

UNIT REPORTS
Academic Programs:
 FT biology & nutrition hires are complete, but the FT psychology was “pulled” even though the Hiring Committee sent four candidates for a second round of interviews. The VPI hopes to re-open this position as soon as the WA State legislature makes public the budget for this year, assuming the cuts don’t exceed the 6%-7% already forecasted by the governor’s office. 
Tech ED/Business:

Jeanne Horan will contact Dean Grothe for a status report regarding the forming of a hiring committee for the two new ESL tenure track teaching positions. 

Horticulture:

Van Bobbitt noted that a PT instructor last quarter did not receive a New Instructor’s Guide or any guidance or orientation whatsoever. Joe Garcia suggested that the deans give new hires training. Mike Hickey will discuss this with the VPI. 
Counseling:
Don Howard updated the remodeling progress in the Registration office.. It is nearing completion and should be finished by the end of January. 
OLD BUSINESS

Gift for Carol Martin:

The gift for Carol Martin has been ordered and should arrive via UPS by the end of the month. It is a life-size NASCAR wall appliqué. NASCAR is one of Carol’s passions. 
Grievance Update:

The senate was apprised of the current grievance involving an instructor’s request to teach exclusively online while still maintaining professional committee obligations. His request was denied by the Admin. unless he provided a note from his doctor. The instructor feels that is a violation of his ADA rights as well as a contract violation for not consulting faculty as provided in 16.7 of the CBA. The Level II grievance was denied by the Chancellor, and the Executive Board will now decide whether or not to take it to arbitration. The instructor is also considering civil litigation.
Tenure Handbook Committee:
Lynne Dodson, Jean Hernandez, Laura Kingston, Kim Alexander, Mike Hickey, and Ben Taves met and discussed the tenure process.  Additional clarification was added to the tenure process by the committee and Lynne Dodson provided her input as well. The new Tenure Handbook is now complete though subject to change as it will likely evolve over time. It is designed to provide some parameters and uniformity yet not be too prescriptive. This will ensure that every tenure committee will have the flexibility it needs to customize the process for each individual probationer while still maintaining high standards. It is designed not only to support the probationer but to fully inform the committee members as to what is expected of them.    
NEW BUSINESS

Budget Update:

The governor has imposed a 4.3% to be made by July, 2009, and has proposed an additional 1.5% for each of the next two years. Chancellor Wakefield has asked to assemble a budget committee consisting of administrators, staff, and faculty. A vote was taken after reading statements by six volunteers describing their interest in sitting on this committee. The top three names in random order were Shireen Deboo, Joe Garcia, and Mike Hickey. These three names were sent to the Chancellor. She will pick two from that list to sit on the committee. 

Peer Observation Update:  In a compromise with the District, peer observers will be paid $300 after taking training and the remaining $200 at the end of Spring Quarter. It is still be negotiated in Agreement Management as to whether or not copies of the observation will be maintained by unit administrators or HR. 

Legislative Initiative: We are lobbying our legislators in a variety of ways this year. In addition to the traditional Lobby Day on February 16, there will be several additional lobby days (known as “rolling” lobby days), as well as efforts to contact legislators by email and voice mail.
Future Meetings for Winter Quarter, 2009:  Thursday, Feb. 12th; Wednesday, March 11th
Meeting adjourned at 4:00pm 

Minutes submitted by Jeanne Horan and Mike Hickey
The Faculty Senate at South Seattle Community College is an action-oriented body. It gives voice and focus to the broad scope of faculty concerns, ideas, and needs that relate to the education and training of our students and to the working relationships within the campus community. The Senate reflects a dynamic, professional spirit; and it promotes respect and the free exchange of ideas and information.

Faculty Senate meeting 12/03/2008

